
CITY OF LAKESHIRE 
PUBLIC HEARING FOR 2024 TAX RATE 

SEPTEMBER 9, 2024 
 

A special public hearing was held at the Lakeshire City Hall on September 9, 2024 for the purpose 
of approving the 2024 tax rate ordinance.  Mayor Seher called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Roll was called and the following was present: 
 

Miguel Aveytia    Alderman - Ward I   
Robert Bilzing -   Alderman - Ward I  
Amy Sandbach   Alderman - Ward II  
Michele Wicks    Alderman - Ward II   
Jessica Poschel   Alderman - Ward III    
Melissa Husidic    Alderman - Ward III   

 
Six Aldermen were present, constituting a quorum. 
 
Also present at the meeting were: 
   

Tim Sullivan Police Chief   
Andy Bramman City Attorney  
Laura Van Zale City Clerk 
Jim Yarborough Street Commissioner  
Joe Lemberger Building Commissioner  
Charles Funk Treasurer 

 
Discussion of 2024 Tax Rate:  Mayor Seher read the information regarding the 2024 tax rate for 
the City of Lakeshire which has been posted. 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF LAKESHIRE, MISSOURI LEVYING AND 
ESTABLISHING THE TAX RATE IN THE CITY OF LAKESHIRE, MISSOURI, FOR 
THE YEAR 2024 ON ALL PROPERTY SUBJECT TO TAXATION IN SAID CITY 
FOR GENERAL MUNICIPAL PURPOSES PER ONE HUNDRED DOLLARS 
($100.00) OF ASSESSED VALUATION AT A RATE OF $0.3210 ON ALL 
RESIDENTIAL REAL ESTATE AND $0.3460 ON ALL COMMERCIAL REAL 
ESTATE.  

Bill No. 12 was sponsored by Alderman Poschel and read by title only.  A motion was made by 
Alderman Sandbach and seconded by Alderman Husidic to approve Bill No.12. Roll was called and 
the members of the Board voted as follows: 
 

Alderman Aveytia                Yes            Alderman Bilzing  Yes 
       Alderman Sandbach            Yes    Alderman Wicks  Yes 
       Alderman Poschel      Yes    Alderman Husidic  Yes 

 
Having received six affirmative votes, Bill No.12 was approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Ordinance 1149 was sponsored by Alderman Poschel and read by title.  A motion was made by 
Alderman Wicks and seconded by Alderman Aveytia to approve Ordinance 1149.  Roll was called 
and the members of the Board voted as follows: 

 
Alderman Sandbach              Yes  Alderman Wicks  Yes 
Alderman Poschel  Yes   Alderman Husidic  Yes 
Alderman Aveytia                   Yes  Alderman Bilzing  Yes 
 

Having received six affirmative votes, Ordinance No. 1149 was approved. 
 
Residents’ Comments: 
 
None 
 
Adjournment: A motion was made by Alderman Aveytia to adjourn the regular meeting at 7:09 p.m. 
The motion was seconded by Alderman Poschel.  The motion carried. 
 
 
                              
                                            ________________________________________ 
      Laura Van Zale, City Clerk 

                                                                               
 
 

     ________________________________________ 
     Tim Seher, Mayor  
      


